November 11, 2019

7:00pm

Belle Plaine Community Center
6 citizens present.

Present for roll call Alvin Bartz Chairman, Harold Polzin Supervisor #1, Dennis Thornton Supervisor #2,
Kay Kristof Treasurer, and Kristine Vomastic Clerk.

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz Town chairman called to order a public hearing to review the 2020 budget. The
budget was gone over and Alvin opened the conversation for questions from the floor. There were
none. The budget hearing was closed.

At 7:12 Alvin Bartz called to order a special town meeting to approve the local levy and the highway
expenditures for 2020. Kris Doan made a motion to approve the levy and highway expenditures,
seconded by Dan Miller, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Alvin then called to order the monthly board meeting and opened it for public comments

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Cory Retzlaff stated that the EMS”s for the town will be attending the annual refresher course; he said
that at this time 4 or 5 will be attending. He stated we have two new responders that will be attending
training soon. Jed Meidam and Kevin King are our new EMS’s. Dan Wolf will be retiring after many years
of service.

CLERKS REPORT

The Clerk read the minutes from the October 14" meeting, Dennis Thornton made a motion to approve
the minutes as read, seconded by Harold Polzin, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

AGENDA ITEMS

Harold Polzin made a motion to adopt the 2020 budget, Dennis Thornton seconded it, all in favor, none
opposed, motion carried.

Alvin and the Clerk signed an order that had been drafted by our Attorney Rich Carlson concerning the
turn around on Lake Wagner road. The order and a letter that had been drafted by Mr. Carlson will be
mailed to Rose Mackoviak by certified mail with a copy to her attorney.

CHAIRMAN” S REPORT

Alvin stated that we will need to discuss and approve election workers for the 2020 and 2021 years at
the December meeting.

Alvin stated that residents on Angle road do not want the bus to turn around on that road.



Alvin gave an update on our new fire house building, it was discovered that our garage building does not
have any insulation in the top portion; this will need to be added when they insulate the new part of the
building.

Alvin stated that the Saturday before deer hunting is the last day that the compost site will be open.

It was decided we should put builders risk insurance on the new fire building it should insured for about
$140,000.00.

Kay talked about bond information she had received, she will do further checking on it since it appears
to be different than what the county requires.

SUPERVISORS REPORT

TREASURERS REPORT

Kay asked what we should be charging the Cloverleaf Sanitary District for monthly internet and phone, it
was decided half of the total bill would work.

Kay went over the bills for the month, Harold Polzin made a motion to approve the bills for November,
and Seconded by Dennis Thornton, all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

Harold Polzin made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dennis Thornton, all in favor, none opposed,
motion carried.

Kristine Vomastic Clerk

8:31 pm



